MRC SBDM Meeting Regular Session October 15, 2015

Darwin Noble made the motion to call the meeting to order at 4:01 PM. Chris Banks seconded the motion with all members voting in favor.

All members were present.

Mr. Noble read the previous minutes and Marlene Hamilton made the motion to accept them. Tammy Keene seconded the motion with all members present voting in favor.

RTI Plan:

See copy of RTI Plan attached.

Council reviewed the RTI Plan for MR-C.

After reviewing the plan, Marlene Hamilton made the motion to approve the RTI Plan. Jamie Mullins-Smith seconded the motion with all members voting in favor.

Budget:

Mr. Noble reported that there had been no changes in the budget at this time.

Master Schedule:

Mr. Noble discussed that with approval of the RTI Plan, the master schedule would need to be updated to include instructional time each day to incorporate the interventions in math and reading. Grades 3-6 would be giving the instruction at the same time each day, alternating between reading and math (MWF1-Math and TTHF2-Reading).

He further explained that the students would be grouped according to bands from MAP scores.

Jamie Mullins-Smith made the motion to approve updating the master schedule to include RTI times each day. Tammy Keene seconded the motion, with all members voting in favor.

Novice Reduction:

Mr. Noble informed the council that approximately ½ of students scored Novice in both reading and math. He stated that programs/resources had been purchased to help reduce the novice scores. He also stated that PD would be available to introduce the staff to some of the new programs to ensure that everyone was working with the programs correctly.

Programs purchased include, Secret Stories (Reading), IXL (Math and Reading), MobyMax (Math), Lexia (Reading), Story Works (Reading), Science Studies Weekly (Science and Reading), Project Read (Reading), and Study Island (Math and Reading).

K-PREP scores:

Approximately 1/2 of students scored Novice in both reading and math. Mr. Noble discussed ways for the school to help move those students up. The council discussed the programs that are now available to assist, as well as, making the students more responsible for their own learning (student ownership). Each classroom has data boards that display anonymously the scores on the MAP test of each student; this is updated after every cycle. The teachers are also assisting the students with goal setting and discussing this with parents. Parents are invited to become more involved in their child's learning. The council feels that with everyone working together, scores will improve.

PETLL Visit:

Mr. Noble discussed the recent PETLL visit. He stated that all feedback was positive. Only a few areas of growth was mentioned, one being that teachers need to display more student work in the classroom.

Policy Updates:

Mr. Noble discussed updating the Discipline and Classroom Management Policy.

After reviewing the policy, Marlene Hamilton made the motion to accept the 1st reading of the policy. Tammy Keene seconded the motion, with all members voting in favor.

PTO Updates:

Pennies for Patients

PTO recently completed Pennies for Patients and was able to raise approximately \$574.78 for the organization. That was in the process of being sent to Pennies for Patients organization. Mrs. Tammy Keene's and

Mr. Henry Turner's classes tied for the most money raised, so each of these classes will receive a party to celebrate.

Book Fair

The Book Fair was currently going on and would continue until Monday, October 19 during open house.

Fall Festival

The fall festival has been set for October 30 from 1-2:45. The Area Technology Center will be bringing students to assist with the games and activities.

Family Resource Updates:

Jamie O'Neill will be participating in the Community Baby Shower scheduled for October 16, 2015.

Other concerns:

Mr. Noble discussed that the Breathitt County School District will be receiving a Level 3 Audit of Teaching and Learning Review. The review will be headed by Julia Rawlings. The team will be looking at 5-7 areas of priorities for the district to work on. This audit will take place December 1-3.

Public concerns:

No public concerns.

Jamie Mullins-Smith made the motion to adjourn at 5:34 PM. Marlene Hamilton seconded the motion with all members voting in favor.

Chairperson

his Banker

me Mullin - Amith